
 

 

Mayors for Peace stands with the city of Barcelona and 

sends its deepest solidarity to the victims 

 

Catalan municipalities call the citizens to join together at noon to keep 5 minutes of 

silence to pay tribute to the victims and to show their commitment with a pacific 

coexistence. 

The Catalan network of Mayors for Peace @alcaldespau issued a statement to send its 

sympathy and join in solidarity with the city of Barcelona, member of Mayors for Peace, 

after a terrorist attack killed 13 people and injured more than one hundred people, on 

the afternoon of yesterday, August 17th.  

Among the victims there are citizens coming from all around the world, and they are 

receiving the support and the solidarity from Barcelona's people.   

By attacking cities in such an indiscriminate way, the aim is to harm innocent people. It 

is an attack on all of those who want to see a more peaceful world. As lady Mayor Ada 

Colau stated, "Barcelona is brave and united. Terror will never change that". 

Today, Friday 18th, at noon, the citizens of most of the Catalan municipalities will join 

together to keep 5 minutes of silence to condemn the attack and to show solidarity 

with the victims. 

We stand together for peace and an end to violence in all its many forms. 


